CONFIDENTIAL



Mackay Office P.O. Box 1801, Mackay QLD 4740 Phone: 07 4999 8512, Fax: 07 4999 8519

Mine Name	Mine ID	Operator	Activity Type	Activity Date
Grosvenor Coal Mine	MI02976 M	Anglo Coal (Grosvenor anagement) Pty Ltd	Site Meeting	08/08/2019

Vision: Our Industries Free of Safety and Health Incidents

Mine Record Entry

This report forms part of the Mine Record under s68 of the Coal Mining Safety and Health Act 1999. It must be placed in the Mine Record and displayed on Safety Notice Boards.

Note that inspection or audit activities conducted by the Mines Inspectorate are based upon sample techniques. It remains the primary responsibility of Mine Personnel to identify hazards, and risks associated with Operations and ensure those risks are at an acceptable level.

Site Safety & Health Reps Consulted: Richard Everest Reece Campbell

Today Tuesday 6 August 2019, Inspector of Mines Paul Brown attended Grosvenor Mine to participate in the Safety Reset meeting.

Prior to commencement of the Reset meeting I attended both the Supervisors meeting and start of shift communications in the main muster area.

Safety Reset Meeting

The Safety Reset meeting commenced at 06:30hrs and was completed by 09:50hrs. The Site Senior Executive Trent Griffiths chaired the meeting and was assisted with presenting by staff as well as SSHR's. The presentation covered all points required by the Reset kit endorsed by Dr Anthony Lynham, Minister for Natural Resources, Mines and Energy.

During the Safety Reset meeting participants were placed into working groups. The working groups focused on their AECOM meeting template and how it could be improved. Additionally to this there were open discussions and Safety Shares exchanged throughout the meeting.

At the end of the meeting I encouraged all coal mine workers to utilise the anonymous feedback web site provided by Minister Lynham. www.qld.gov.au/safety-reset

Technical Services

After the Reset meeting I attended the Technical Services department to receive an update of gas drainage activities as part of the follow up for methane exceedances on the longwall, and also incidents involving methane discharging from the floor in development.

CONFIDENTIAL

As a result of the meeting I was satisfied that plans are progressing to improving the gas drainage system in a staged and controlled manner. We discussed the fine balance between reducing or eliminating methane exceedances and not creating another hazard involving spontaneous combustion.

I thanked Logan Mohr and his staff for their time provided for this discussion.

Paul Brown Inspector of Mines